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TERMINATION OF WESTERN AUSTRALIAN COVID-19 AGREEMENT 

Ramsay Health Care (Ramsay) confirms that it and the Western Australian Department of Health (the 
Department) have agreed to terminate the cooperation agreement that made Ramsay’s WA facilities 
and services available during the COVID-19 pandemic with effect from 30 June 2020. 
 
The decision has been made in light of the resumption of elective surgery and includes a right for the 
Department to direct Ramsay for a 12 month period from termination to sign a new agreement on the 
same terms as the original agreement. This right can be exercised if the Department or the 
Commonwealth Government reasonably form the view that this is necessary to ensure that the public 
and private health sectors can respond successfully to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
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The release of this announcement has been authorised by the Disclosure Committee. 

 


